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Principal’s Report 

Ready Set 
This week sees the conclusion of our Ready Set Kinder 
program for 2018. Whilst becoming familiar with the 
school routine our Ready Set Kinder students have enjoyed 
cooking in the kitchen, gardening, singing with the principal 
and of course writing, reading, exploring and creating in the 
classroom. Their buddies from Year 5 have ensured 
students have enjoyed their playground experiences and 
have made many new friendships. Thank you to our early 
learning specialist, Mrs Houston and aides, Mrs Terblanche 
and Miss Andrews, who have ensured every child has 
enjoyed their extended kindergarten orientation. We look 
forward to seeing these students next year in 2019.  

Big Bash Cricket  
Last Thursday and Friday students in Stage 2 and 3 travelled 
to Deniliquin for the annual Big Bash Cricket Days. The 
Deniliquin Big Bash is a great day for our students who all 
get a chance to bowl, bat and field.  Unfortunately the 
weather on Thursday prevented the day from finishing with 
Stage 2 only getting in one game.  The weather cleared on 
Friday and our Stage 3 Hay Lions team were the overall 
victors of the competition.  A great effort!  

Parliamentarian Elections 2019 
Nominations closed last week for the parliamentarian 
elections that are due to be held next Monday, 3rd 
December. We have an impressive group of nineteen 
students who will be making their election speeches on 
Monday morning. Students are eligible to stand for election 
if they have demonstrated that they consistently follow the 

school rules, wear the school uniform with pride and abide 
by the school’s Code of Conduct on a daily basis. Speeches 
will commence at 9:30am, the topic being ‘What I can offer 
as a Parliamentarian in 2019 to improve Hay Public School?’ 
Immediately following the speeches, students from Year 2-6 
will vote to fill twelve positions of parliamentarian. Students 
who are unsuccessful will be given the opportunity to stand 
for other leadership roles within the school such as Sport 
House Captains in 2019. 
 Swimming School 
Swimming School commences next week and will run for 
two weeks. All students K-6 will attend a swimming lesson 
every day. Students from Years 2-4 will have lessons from 
12-1:30pm daily. The Swim and Survive program is an 
advanced swimming program for students in Years 5 and 6. 
They will have lessons from 2-3pm each day. The Water 
Awareness program is offered to students from Kinder –
Year 1 and they will also have lessons daily from 2-3pm. 
Please ensure that students come to school prepared with 
swimmers, hat, towel and sunscreen every day. Swimming is 
a compulsory part of the school program and children are 
expected to participate and take part unless a medical condition 
prevents them from doing so. With Australia’s alarming, 
escalating rates of people who do not swim confidently, it is 
important that we teach our children this important skill. 
This is especially the case in Hay as we live near a river that 
has a high level of recreational use. 
 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal  

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the right 
place. 

STAR 

Assembly 

Friday  

30th November 

12.00pm 

School Hall 

All Welcome BIG BASH WINNERS 

28th November 2018 
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Sports Report  
Big Bash Cricket- Deniliquin 
The ‘Big Bash’ was held in Deniliquin last Thursday (Stage 
2) and Friday (Stage 3). Unfortunately the weather gods
were against us, and Stage 2 were only able to get one
game in before the day was called off. Friday’s conditions
were marginally better, and we were able to get all 4
games in.

Congratulations to the Hay Lions who won the Stage 3 
competition. This competition is always a highlight of the 
sporting year and we are grateful to Mr Wayne Bradley 
and the Deni schools for including us. Thanks to Mrs 
Cullenward and Shane, for supervising and training our 
teams and to all parents who provided transport to Deni.  

Swim School – Weeks 8 and 9 
Please remember to pack swimming clothes for our annual 
whole school swim school commencing on Monday. All 
students need: 

 Swimmers and a rashy

 Towel

 Goggles and cap (if required)

 Sunscreen

 Hat

 a plastic bag to put wet clothing in.

Students will get dressed at the pool. Please ensure all 
clothing is labelled.  

PLEASE DRY ALL WET ITEMS OVERNIGHT SO THEY 
ARE READY FOR THE NEXT DAY. 

Swim & Survive Program K-6 
Monday - Friday  - Starting next week 

Kinder-Year 1 

Time 2.00 –3.00pm 

Years 2,3 and 4 

Time: 12.00—1.30pm 

Years 5 & 6 

Time 2.00—3.00pm 

Each child is to bring a swimming costume, a towel, a 
shirt, goggles, a hat and warm clothing on a cool day. 

It is recommended that students use adequate sun 
protection, eg. SPF 30+.  A T-shirt or rash vest is 
also recommended. 

Remember to dry your items ready  

for the next day! 

4B NO GREENSLSIP REWARD 

RSK IN THE KITCHEN 
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Weekly Attendance Rates 
Week Ending:  23rd November 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Attendance Facts 

 Well done to KCH and 1S for their excellent  
attendance last week; 

 Children who attend school regularly are       
prepared for success in school and in life; 

 Children who attend school regularly develop 
healthy life habits; 

 Children who attend school regularly feel more 
connected to their community and develop     
important social skills and friendships; 

 Students who attend school regularly are set up 
for a strong future. 

1 KCH 97.27% 
1 1S 97.27% 
3 6SC 96.19% 
4 3/4R 92.38% 
5 2Z 91.30% 
6 5D 88.24% 
7 2/3H 87.37% 
8 4B 87.00% 
9 5J 85.56% 

All library books must be returned by 
THE END OF THIS WEEK to the library. 
Please assist your child in locating their 
books to be returned. 
Mrs Rebecca Wall 

Presentation Day 
Tuesday 18th December 

10am - Spirit of Anzac Centre 
Hay War Memorial High School 

 

Special guests, volunteers at Hay PS     
captains and their families are invited      

to a morning tea afterwards. 

PROUD & DEADLY RECIPIENTS 

PAINT THE TOWN RED 
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CHAIR BAGS - $15.00 

SCHOOLBAGS - $50.00 
ARE NOW AVAILABLE AT 

THE FRONT OFFICE 

 

TERM 4  

3rd - 14th Dec Swim School 

13th Dec Year 6 Farewell 

13th Dec P&C Meeting - 2pm 

18th Dec Presentation Day - 10am 

19th Dec End of Term 4 

TERM 1 2019 

5th Feb Staff return 

6th Feb Students return  

11th Feb Kindergarten start 

8th Feb 
Student Leader Induction    
Assembly 

15th Feb School Swimming Carnival 

1st Mar District Swimming Carnival 

Issue 8 - Orders Due  
30th November FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL 

CLINIC 
AT  THE  HAY 

COMMUNITY HEALTH  CENTRE 
PH: 1800 450 046  

0-18yrs– bring Medicare Card for an appointment 

School Banking 
 

If your child has collected 10 Dollarmites tokens and 
would like to redeem them for a School Banking 
reward item this term, please fill in your child’s 
redemption slip and bring it along to one of our 
School Banking days before 30 November 2018. This 
will ensure the reward item will arrive before the 
school holidays.  
 

Our final School Banking day for 2018 is 10th 
December. Any Dollarmites tokens that are not 
redeemed this year can be used in 2019. 

 

REMINDER 
 

Wednesday 5th December is the last 
day for Sporting Schools for 2018. 

 

Thank you for your attendance this year. 


